
 

 

 

TE HORO SCHOOL MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

MEETING HELD ON 27th MAY 2020 AT 7.00PM 

 
Present: Steve Gadsby, Michelle Tate, Allen Cottle, Tammy Evans, Rebecca Thomsen, Nicolette Butler, Micaela Young (Minutes Secretary) 
Apologies:  
Declaration of Interests: Nicolette – provides legal advice to MOE on some matters 

 

Item Discussion/Decision Responsibility Timeframe 

2.  DECISIONS 

2.1 Kahui Ako proposal Michelle tabled and talked to the Kahui Ako proposal – a collaboration of Otaki 
schools and kura, whose goal is to lift educational achievement and increase 
educational opportunity in Ōtaki   
Steve asked whether there were increased reporting requirements that come with 
the proposal and Michelle confirmed we would share what we collect, and may 
collect some additional student or community voice over time. 
Decision: The Board agreed to support the proposal, and the submission of the 
proposal to the MOE 
 

  

3.  MONITORING 

3.1 Principals’ Report The Principal’s Report was taken as read.  
 
Steve asked about the status of any staff unable to return to work during Level 2.  
Michelle advised: 
 
Margaret Wickens has returned to work. 
Leonie Patterson is working from home until Level 1.  The library is open and 
teachers are operating, therefore there is no additional financial cost in keeping the 
library open. 
 
Steve enquired whether there was any crossover in the approved budgets for the 
two School Investment Package projects – Block B classroom improvements and 

  



 

 

Administration Block improvements, to  achieve the most efficient use of funds.  
Michelle confirmed that Ashby will try to manage both projects through at same 
time, so there could be some areas where we economise (i.e. plastering, wiring, 
etc.). 
 
It was noted that the Attendance Summary for Mar/April reflected the COVID-19 
lockdown. 
 

3.2 Health & Safety report No formal report this month, focus has been on COVID-19 response. 
 

  

3.3 Property update Allen advised that he has chased up Steve O’Connell of SJO Ltd to do his 
investigation (waiting for a rainy day with no-one on site).  It is intended that this 
quote will form part of our plumbing project funding application to the MOE. 
 
Michelle met with the plumber and has since received a quote for water leak 
works. Although the leak has not been located, he confirmed that it did not lie 
between the front gate and Admin Block, so the works suggested are a completed 
pipe replacement. Aim to undertake work in term breaks. Michelle has forward the 
quote to MOE for funding 
 
Fire alarm upgrade work is progressing. 
 
Switchboard upgrades are slowly underway – work couldn’t be done in the break 
due to COVID-19 restrictions, and they are trying to work around normal hours of 
business, as the work requires the power to be turned off. 
 

  

3.4 Finance report  The finance report was taken as read. 
 
Discussion regarding the budget review undertaken by Michelle and Allen. They 
have managed to pull back the deficit from last year.  The revised budget deficit is 
now at the level that the Board were comfortable with when they approved the 
budget. 
 

  



 

 

Regarding any increased salary costs due to COVID-19 – we may need to extend our 
cleaning contractor’s workload in the future, if Gael cannot take on her full duties. 
 
It was noted that Nicole has withdrawn her leave application for her Australian trip. 
 

3.5 Home & school report Michelle tabled Minutes from the H&S AGM and April Google Meet meeting. 
 

  

3.6 Initiatives register Website form is working.  Link to register needs to be updated. Web training to 
take place on this and all aspects of website maintenance and functionality. 
 

Micaela Before next 
meeting 

3.7 Review action schedule Exterior painting – discussed the best way to utilise the $59,000 set aside for 
exterior painting. This amount is not enough to undertake all the painting projects. 
The Board agreed to undertake painting in piecemeal fashion, focussing first on the 
Senior Block (Rooms 9/10 and library).  
Action:  Steve/Tammy to reconfirm quote for Room 9/10 section with an aim to 
get the work booked for the summer holidays. 
 
Hall storage – not enough room to store chairs and gym equipment when wanting 
to use the whole space.  Consider 20ft shipping container to put on blocks for use 
as hall overflow storage. 
Action: Tammy to price. 
 
Future of old hall - Nicolette looked into selling of the Moores Meadow Trust land 
last year. There is the ability to sell the land to the MOE, but we would still own the 
building, so there would be no gain. 
Decision:  The Board agreed that we will budget a reserve fund for future 
maintenance and demolition when/if required.   
 
Arts grant – Rebecca investigated but they are not considering grants at this time.  
Michelle and Rebecca have reviewed the arts activities for the remainder of the 
year and trimmed budgeted expenditure. There are also reduced arts costs this 
year due to the shorter timeline.   
 

Tammy and 
Steve 
 
 
 
 
 
Tammy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Before next 
meeting 



 

 

Moores Meadow Trust is overdue for an annual general meeting. 
Action:  Nicolette to organise. 
Property and Tech fund 
Action:  Nicolette to provide a couple of options to discuss at the next meeting. 
 
The action schedule was updated as per above. 
 

Nicolette 
 
 
 Nicolette 

4.  DISCUSSION 

4.1  Sensitive expenditure 
procedure 

2018 Audit Report recommended a Sensitive Expenditure Procedure be put in 
place.  School Docs may contain a procedure and policy that will be suitable. 
 Action: Michelle to check and advise.   
 
POSTSCRIPT:  Michelle located the Sensitive Expenditure Procedure in School Docs 
and has provided it to the auditors.  This has been reflected in the Audit Report, 
which has not been submitted, along with our 2019 Financial Reports, to the MOE. 
  
Action:  Micaela to write up procedures re how we approve expenditure and 
bring to next meeting. 
 

Michelle / 
Micaela 

 

4.2  Review audit findings Draft audit report received from BDO.  Two issues noted:  
 

1. Paid invoices should be stamped with a paid stamp to avoid the risk of 
double-payment..  This is less relevant now that we upload each invoice to 
Xero, and use the invoice number in the reference field.  Xero identifies if 
an invoice number has been used previously.  This paper-free system 
digitally “stamps” invoices as paid, as well as recording who has approved 
them.  We will physically stamp any hard copy invoices as they are paid, 
and file in the Monthly folder. 
 

2. The report noted that we had not provided a cashflow budget.  Having 
spoken to AFS and the previous chair, this is not something we have done 
in the past. AFS do not prepare them on behalf of schools, as this would 
increase what they would need to charge.  They advised that essentially the 

  



 

 

Profit and Loss shows budgeted amounts versus actual, and acts in a similar 
fashion to the cashflow budget. 
Decision: The Board agreed they were comfortable not to provide a 
cashflow budget. 

 

 

5.1 Confirmation of minutes The Chair moved that the minutes from the March and April meeting were a true 
and accurate account of those meetings.  
Seconded:  Rebecca Thomsen 

  

5.2  Correspondence inward 1.  ASB Term Deposit Confirmation dated 28 April 2020.   
Decision:  Agreed to review prior to next rollover date and determine whether we 
need to use some of it.   
Action:  Micaela to ask ASB how long we have had the funds in term deposit and 
investigate how we came to have the funds. 
 

Micaela Prior to October 
meeting 

Ag 

7  Agenda items for next 
meeting 

Property & Tech fund 
Sensitive expenditure procedure 
Hall storage 
Exterior painting 

  

Ag 

Next meeting Scheduled for Wednesday 24 June at 7.00pm in the Board Room. 
 

  

 Meeting closed at 8.21pm   

 

Chair: __________________________________________ 

Date: __________________________________________ 


